
Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
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Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE: September 15, 2022 

RE: Copper River Brewing #6008 FROM: Audrey Saylor, OLE 

Statutory & 
Regulatory 

Authority: AS 04.11.040(b) Board Approval of Transfers 

AS 04.11.180(a): “A license or permit issued under this title may not be transferred to a 
new location except with the written consent of the board.” 

AS 04.11.340 Denial of request for relocation. 
An application requesting approval for the relocation of licensed premises shall be 
denied if 

“(1) the board finds, after review of all relevant information, that relocation of the 
license would not be in the best interests of the public; 
(2) the relocation is prohibited under AS 04.11.400(a) or (b);
(3) the license would be relocated out of the established village, incorporated city,
unified municipality, or population area established under AS 04.11.400(a) within
which it is located;
(4) transfer of ownership is to be made concurrently with the relocation of the
licensed premises and a ground for denial of the transfer of ownership under AS
04.11.360 is presented;
(5) the application has not been completed in accordance with AS 04.11.290;
(6) relocation of the license would result in violation of a local zoning law;
(7) relocation of the license would violate the restrictions pertaining to the particular
license imposed by this title;
(8) relocation of the license is prohibited under this title as a result of an election
conducted under AS 04.11.507; or
(9) the license was issued under AS 04.11.400(d), (e), or (g).”

3 AAC 304.155 Issuance of license 

Upon approval of an application for a new license or the renewal or transfer of an 
existing license, receipt by the board of necessary public health and public safety 
approvals and completion of any inspection considered necessary by the director, the 
director will issue an appropriate license.  



Background: At the January 18, 2022 meeting in Juneau, the board considered competing 
applications for a brewery in Cordova. No Road Brewing won the draw and was approved with 
delegation. All required state agency responses had been received except from the State Fire 
Marshal’s office. On May 17, 2022 we received an email from the Division of Fire & Life Safety 
stating that the applicant had not submitted a plan review for their consideration, therefore we 
have not been able to effectuate the original application. In March 2022, No Road Brewing LLC 
submitted an application for transfer of location and DBA name change to Copper River Brewing. 

Staff Question: Can a license be transferred when the original application was never effectuated, and a 
license was not issued? 

Attachments: AB-01
           AB-02


























